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Questions and Updates

The New Title for The Low Vision Steering Group (LVSG) Newsletter Issue 4

Why the new title?

In January, our first ‘Newsletter’ was sent out – the aim being to ensure that individual LVSCs were kept up to date with the work of the national LV Steering Group. It was hoped that by regularising the updates it would be easier for LVSC contacts to answer questions relating to their own LVSCs and also ensure that their members were kept informed. Unfortunately, this does not seem to be the case. Of the series of questions – ranging from children’s issues to titles for your groups, we have had an extremely poor response.

For one of the national sub-groups looking at low vision concerns for children, this was extremely disappointing.  Their aim had been for each LVSC to identify a lead for children and a request was incorporated in a recent Newsletter. Sadly, not one LVSC has replied! This sub-group, being very pro-active, made two suggestions – firstly, we re-title the Newsletter and secondly, we ‘name and shame’ poorly responding LVSCs or ones that are clearly not informing their membership.

Mike Brace, Chief Executive of VISION 2020 UK, came up with the new title (which by the way rhymes with Bold View) and I was left to consider how to encourage a better response. Always erring on the positive side rather than ‘name and shame’ I have decided to ‘celebrate’ those LVSCs that have taken action. So, well done Gateshead Low Vision Implementation Group and Bath LVSC for letting us know your group’s name. Also, praise goes to Leeds, Walsall and Oxford LVSCs who all have distribution lists set up to circulate the updates.

To make things clearer and easier in future editions – the questions will be at the start and will be followed by short updates. Recognising the helpful advice from the Children’s Sub-Group, the first is a repeat request for a representative from each group.

Questions:

More of a request than a question, but we need each LVSC to nominate a key lead for children and young people. If you have a sub-group this most likely will be the Chair but if not, perhaps you have a specialist teacher rep., an orthoptist or a parent of a visually impaired child?

Amongst other reasons for requesting a ‘lead’ contact – we will shortly be contacting all LVSCs to help us audit the use of the Children’s Charter supplied some time ago – the following snipped url will take you straight to the document: http://snipurl.com/1apjw
The response form sent out previously is available by using the following snipped url http://urlsnip.com/617324 - once again please return all forms via e-mail to l.beaumont@vision2020uk.org.uk 

Just to remind you the instruction from the sub-group was to ‘name and shame’ those LVSCs that do not respond!

Updates

Black and Minority Ethnic Issues

It is not just the Children’s Sub-Group that is keen to effect change in LVSCs. In addition, groups looking at learning disability and one looking at Black and Minority Ethnic (BME) issues meet on a regular basis.

The latter is keen to ensure that such issues have a wide audience and we have recently been given permission to place some resources (via VISION 2020 UK) on the Race for Health web-site www.raceforhealth.org.uk. We’ll be letting you know shortly when these are available.

In the meantime, two matters that may be of interest. Firstly, you may not be aware that Diabetes UK have a twice-yearly newsletter focusing on BME communities – Diabetes Lifestyle. The newsletter is free and can be requested by e-mailing diabeteslifestyle@diabetes.org.uk or calling 020 7424 1108. You will need to supply name, address, e-mail and ethnicity.

Secondly, a paper recently published in the British Journal of Visual Impairment highlights issues of importance to LVSCs. The abstract is available at http://jvi.sagepub.com/cgi/content/abstract/25/1/21
The full article requires a subscription, but this might be an opportunity for your LVSC to investigate the resources it has access to. For example, your optometric members have access through their College to several journals and many hospital and academic departments subscribe to a wide variety of publications. 

We will be coming back to you at a later date to see what actions your LVSC has taken in respect of this article and the issues it raises.

Guide Dogs Review

Many of you may already be aware that Guide Dogs have begun a widespread consultation looking at rehabilitation services. This not only deals with service delivery, but also looks at workforce issues such as structure and personnel. 

Recognising that LVSCs can offer a multi-agency perspective on these matters, Guide Dogs is particularly keen to have responses from our network of 77 groups. With this is mind they have suggested I circulate both the full Consultation Paper and the somewhat shorter Executive Summary. Carl Freeman, Health and Social Care Policy Manager at Guide Dogs, clearly has a good understanding of the variety and nature of LVSCs noting – ‘Some [LVSCs] may have more interest (and time) than others’. It is clearly an important opportunity for LVSCs to contribute to the debate on the future of rehabilitation services. The consultation closes on 30th April, so I would hope that most LVSCs would be able to include this on at least one agenda. What a strong message it would send out if Guide Dogs receive responses from all 77 Committees!

Copies of both documents are available by using the snipped url below, which will take you to the Library section where they can be downloaded, together with a letter of invitation from Toy Pey asking for your response to the consultation: http://snipurl.com/16izg
Carl has also offered to supply hard copies if requested. E-mail  Carl.Freeman@guidedogs.org.uk with your request including contact names and addresses for your LVSC.

Point of Diagnosis Information

Many of you will know of the work of the EyePODS project. Clearly, many of the issues to do with providing support and information are of great interest to LVSCs. Heather Billington has recently written a comprehensive paper looking at current changes within health and social care and offering a perspective on the way forward in improving services.

Copies of these papers together with an explanatory summary document are  available to download from the following snipped url: http://snipurl.com/1apj0 

NB – If for any reason, you have problems with the snipped urls, please go to the Library section of the VISION 2020 UK Low Vision Steering Group microsite and view the item in the Library section. If you are not already a registered user, please register within the Interest/Work Groups and Committees section of the website. The web address, if you don’t already have it, is http://www.vision2020uk.org.uk
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